
Dear Safari League President & Members, 
 
 Many of you have reached out to see what our plan of action is regarding leagues and what our 
thoughts are on how we will operate.  There are more unknowns right now than knowns, and we are still seeking 
guidance from the Governor and the Delaware General Health District on how to open and what it will look like 
when we do.  We anticipate getting a lot of information in the next 2 weeks which will help define what we can 
and cannot do, so expect another more comprehensive email in the near future. 
 

As for the purpose of this communication it is ONLY to serve as an expected plan of action on what we 
think we are going to do and then we will have to update the plan as we are allowed to operate with the new 
guidelines.  We also feel it is necessary to give you options as we know there is not one solution for all leagues 
and league members and ultimately you will need to do what is best for your league.  I ask that you read the 
email and if you have any questions please reach out to me for any clarification as to how we intend the 
communication to read, as sometimes it’s not always read the same way.  There is no playbook here and 
everyone feels differently, our intention is to give you options and communication. 

 
AS YOU READ THIS EMAIL AND ONCE YOU SPEAK TO YOUR LEAGUE MEMBERS PLEASE  

CORRESPOND WITH ME ON YOUR INTENTIONS ON START DATE – THANK YOU 
 
First of all, we will only open once the Governor and the Delaware Health District has given us clear 

guidelines and approval to operate.  Then Leagues will have the following opportunities: 

 Leagues can elect to start their league at any Phase of 1, 2 or 3 and not be bound by a minimum number 
of weeks but can play later in the fall as long as the date and times are open. 

 Leagues are not bound to a number of players as previously stated on the contract.  Meaning if you 
contracted 16 players you may have less players.  Open spots will be filled in 2020 with open play. 

 Leagues can elect not to play for 2020 and we will reserve your spot for 2021 without penalty or loss of 
league deposit and any prepaid monies will be returned.  Spots for 2020 will be filled with open play for 
the 2020 season. 

 
PHASE 1 GOLF OPERATIONS – PROPOSED 

We feel that on May 1st the Governor will move us to Phase 1 of Ohio’s 3 phase plan to open the state 
and we expect that social distancing of at least 6’ will occur at all times, the clubhouse will have a maximum 
occupancy of 10 people along with limited Food and Beverage opportunities that are based on a “TO-GO” 
concept, practice facilities will be open with social distancing.   
 
Golf Operations proposed for league play starting the week of May 4th as follows: 

 Leagues players will be allowed to play while practicing extreme social distancing 
o 1 Rider per cart and 2 bags can be placed on back of golf cart with 1 walker.   

 Absolutely no 2 riders on same cart  

 Clubhouse & Patio will be closed except for “TO-GO” Purchase of Food, Beverage and Alcohol 

 Bathrooms will be open in clubhouse and on course restrooms will be put in service 

 Cups will be raised 1”, No Ball Washers, Coolers or Trash Cans during Phase 1 

 Occupancy of Pro Shop will be limited 

 Social Distancing will be strictly enforced in all practice areas 

 Rate will be reduced to $22 per player per week during Phase 1 of Play 
 
 



PHASE 2 GOLF OPERATIONS – PROPOSED 
We expect that during the 3 weeks after May 1st, if Ohio meets the “Gating Criteria” the Governor will 

move us to Phase 2 of Ohio’s 3 phase plan to open the state.  We expect that social distancing of at least 6’ will 
occur at all times, clubhouse will have a maximum occupancy of 50 people, practice facilities will be open with 
social distancing, along with normal Food and Beverage.   
 
Golf Operations proposed for league play starting Phase 2 expected May 25th (Memorial Day) 

 Leagues players will be allowed to play while practicing extreme distancing 
o 2 Riders in a cart if league members choose, personal choice 

 or 2 bags on a cart and 1 rider and 1 walker will be allowed 

 Clubhouse & Patio will be open to limited capacity set by Health Department 

 Bathrooms will be open in clubhouse and on course restrooms will be put in service 

 Cups will be raised 1”, No Ball Washers, Coolers or Trash Cans during Phase 2 

 Occupancy of Pro Shop will be limited 

 Social Distancing will be practiced and enforced in all practice areas 

 Rate will be reduced to $22 per player per week during Phase 2 of Play 
 

PHASE 3 GOLF OPERATIONS – PROPOSED 
We expect that during the 3 weeks after May 25tt if Ohio meets the “Gating Criteria” the Governor will 

move us to Phase 3 of Ohio’s 3 phase plan to open the state.  We expect that social distancing of at least 6’ will 
be encouraged, clubhouse will have an expanded occupancy, practice facilities will be open with suggested social 
distancing, along with normal Food and Beverage.   
 
Golf Operations proposed for league play starting Phase 3 expecting late June to 1st of July 

 Leagues players will be allowed to play while practicing extreme distancing 
o 2 Riders in a cart if league members choose, personal choice 

 or 2 bags on a cart and 1 rider and 1 walker will be allowed 

 Clubhouse & Patio will be open to limited capacity set by Health Department 

 Bathrooms will be open in clubhouse and on course restrooms will be put in service 

 Cups will not be raised, Ball Washers, Coolers or Trash Cans will be placed back out in service 

 Occupancy of Pro Shop will be limited 

 Social Distancing will be practiced and suggested in all practice areas 

 Rate will be reduced to $24.50 per player per week during Phase 3 of Play 
 

As stated in the beginning of this email, this communication ONLY serves as what we expect and we fully 
expect that we will need to amend this plan of action as we go along.  Our intent is to provide  the safest golfing 
environment for our guests and employees and will only be operating under the guidelines from the Governor 
and the Delaware General Health District. 

 
 As always I will continue to give updates when available and I am always available to answer your 
questions if needed.   Please be safe and thanks for supporting us!   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ty  
 
You may contact me via email or call 614-724-3672 to leave a message and I will return you 


